Gazda DBA Study at Boston Children’s Hospital

As part of The Manton Center for Orphan Disease Research at Children's Hospital Boston, Dr. Hanna Gazda and her team are conducting research to identify and understand the genes involved in Diamond-Blackfan Anemia (DBA). Dr. Gazda's Lab has screened 80 ribosomal protein (RP) genes for mutations in DBA and identified mutations or large deletions in eight RP genes (RPS24, RPL5, RPL11, RPS7, RPS10, RPS26, RPL26 and RPL15) which cause DBA. In collaboration with the group from Johns Hopkins, we also found mutations in the ninth ribosomal protein gene, RPL35A. Subsequently, in collaboration with Dr. Vijay Sankaran from the Broad Institute in Cambridge, MA, using an advanced technology called whole exome sequencing, they discovered first non-ribosomal DBA gene, GATA1. Recently, Dr. Gazda collaborates with researchers at the Broad Institute in effort to perform whole genome sequencing to find the remaining DBA genes in about 35% of patients.
What are the benefits of participating in research?

- Participants are screened for the 18 genes known to be associated with DBA. Approximately 65% of individuals with DBA will have a mutation identified in one of these genes. 
- If a mutation is not identified on the initial screening, our lab is using advanced technology, including whole exome sequencing and whole genome sequencing, which tests all of the person’s genes, in hopes of identifying the remaining genes associated with DBA. 

- Knowing the mutated gene can be beneficial for reproductive choices, stem cell transplantation, and in the future for better treatments.
- Even if a mutation in a gene causing DBA has been identified either through clinical testing or by our lab, there are still benefits to participating. For example, participants’ samples are used to study modifier genes which affect the clinical features of DBA and response to treatments. 
Criteria for admission

Eligible participants include individuals with DBA and their family members. As mentioned, this includes those who have a known mutation in a DBA gene or those who are participating in other research studies. There is no cost to participate in our study and travel is not required. 

Contact info 
To learn more about our study and to enroll to our study, please contact our genetic counselor, Casie Genetti.
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